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30 October 2009
Vandalism at NI Water site in Antrim poses a serious risk
Northern Ireland Water (NI Water) has raised serious concerns about recent vandalism at its worksite in Market Square, Antrim.  The first incident, which took place on Sunday 25 October, involved vandals breaking down the barriers and damaging the gas tapping.  The Fire Brigade evacuated the area until the gas company arrived to repair the damage.  On Monday morning, NI Water had to cover over the surface with heavy duty beams and plates to prevent further damage.
On the evening of Monday 26 October the vandals returned and used considerable force to knock down the barriers again.  This left the excavation site exposed and created a danger to pedestrians in the area.  
NI Water representative, Kieran Grant, who has been dealing with the vandalism, explained:
“While such actions may be considered harmless fun, NI Water would like to stress that there are serious risks, not only to those carrying out the vandalism, but also to members of the public using the area.  
“The site involves a number of utilities – gas, electric, water. Each of these can be very dangerous if exposed or handled without the correct safety procedures.    
“We would appeal to those involved to think about their behaviour and stop immediately.  They are exposing themselves and members of the public to serious injury.”
The cost of repairing the damage is also a factor.  This work creates a needless drain on resources that could be better used to improve services to the local community.   
NI Water needs the help and support of the whole community to keep work sites safe is calling on those engaging in these acts to cease immediately.  To report an incident at any NI Water site, please phone Waterline on 08457 440088. 
ENDS 
All media enquiries to NI Water Press Office on 028 9035 4710 or press.office@niwater.com.

Notes to editors 
· To report an incident at any NI Water site, the public can phone Waterline on 08457 440088 or waterline@niwater.com. 
· Members of the public can also contact their local PSNI station if they have any information regarding vandalism of NI Water sites. 
· For further information on NI Water, log onto www.niwater.com.
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